PETER SHUMLIN

Governor
State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
March 8, 2016
Scoit Parker

Director of Investigations
Republic National Committee
310 First St. SE

Washington, DC 20003

Dear Mr. Parker,
[ write in response to your public records act request dated February 19, 2016. 1 apologize that
this office did not respond sooner, The Governor’s Office does not have possession of the

records you have requested.

We hope this information is helpful to you.

Sincerely,

Sarah London
Counsel to the Governor
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